

Billericay Mayflower Bridge Club



Minutes Committee Meeting 15th June 2021

Attendees

John McCoy - Chairman
Linda Fleet - Treasurer
June Brown – Secretary
Marcia Levan-Harris – Director
Albert Kitchen – Committee member

1 Apologies

Tony Falder

2 Matters Arising

None

3 Finances

Linda forwarded the finance details as follows:

Bank balance £3434.46 as at 31st March 2020 – not yet examined.

Bank balance £3508.82 as at 31st March 2021 – not yet examined.

4 Face to Face Bridge

> June asked about Personal Liability Insurance, Linda explained that we have Insurance but thought we could get a better deal and was exploring this.

> Linda raised the concern regarding Mountnessing village Hall and whether they would hold Tuesday evening for us – John to investigate.

> June explained that she had been looking at the EBU risk assessment for clubs and that this would be a good starting point for return to F2F.

> It was decided to take note of how other clubs return to F2F (Bernie's club a good example) and learn from that.

> Some discussion took place as to whether hybrid sessions (online and F2F merged) were a possibility – John to investigate.

5 AGM Date

Linda suggested the AGM take place on our first F2F session, Linda was concerned that it was part of our constitution to have an AGM each year. Some discussion took place, it was decided this may not attract people back. A date for AGM will be set at the next meeting with possibly a welcome back party.

Billericay Mayflower Bridge Club

6 ECBA email

Sue Thorburn in her email was asking when/if clubs are expecting to return to F2F bridge. June to report back that we are expecting to return in August with possibly Hybrid sessions.

7 AOB.

> Albert raised that Lymington BC were possibly looking for merged sessions – they play on Thursdays. It was decided that anyone can play in our sessions, they just need to register.

> Linda asked if we could advertise ECBA comps on website as they were not always attracting enough pairs. June to action.

> John mentioned he may become chairmen of Mountnessing BC, June asked whether we were going to merge clubs. John stated we would not be merging. It is understood that some of Mountnessing BC committee have resigned.

> John wished thanks to be recorded to Linda for the invaluable work she does.

6 Next Committee meeting

20th July 2021

.